
Thank you for ministering alongside us during 
this year. Together we have been able to bless 
many dear people in Honduras, Colombia and 
Peru. 

During the first quarter of this year our World 
Reach Honduras team was able to help several 
families recover from the devastating effects 
of hurricanes Eta and Iota. We were able to 
help replace some lost clothing and household 
goods and in some cases we were able to help 
repair or even rebuild damaged homes.

You have helped strengthen the church in Latin 
America when you prayed for the World Reach 
team as we created and distributed materials 
for training pastors and church leaders. We are 
grateful to see how God is using the curricu-
lum we have created in Honduras, Colombia 
and Peru.

Currently we are editing the print materials for 
7 new classes. And over the next couple months 
I will be editing the nearly 50 videos that will 
be part of that educational experience.

We also thank you for your prayers on behalf 
of our family. Having everyone at home all 
day everyday as they receive classes online is 
a blessing, but, as you can imagine, it is often 
complicated and stressful. We are grateful that 
during this year Marissa and Jayden’s adoption 
was finalized. Lord willing, we will be able to 
complete their US citizenship during 2022.

We plan to travel to the States during Decem-
ber, January and part of February. Our plans 
are to visit our partner churches and spend 
some time with family and friends in Georgia, 
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Michigan and Alabama. Hopefully we will have 
the opportunity to see you. During our time 
in Georgia we will be blessed by Dr. Gloria 
Garner of the Speech and Hearing Center of 
the University Health Care System in Augusta, 
Georgia, the University Hospital Foundation 
and the North Augusta SERTOMA club who 
will be fitting Marissa with new hearing aids. 

Our efforts in Honduras are made possible by 
your continued partnership with us in minis-
try. Your prayers, words of encouragement and 
financial investment are an indispensable part 
of what God is doing in and through us. Thank 
you for serving alongside us in this way.

May God bless you during this Christmas 
season and may your celebrations be full of the 
peace and love that is made available to us in 
Christ.


